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SUBJECT/TITLE
Zoning for horse-related activities

SPONSOR
Representative Tom Burch

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:
X
City;
X
County;
X
Urban-County

X
Charter County
X
Consolidated Local

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
 Planning and zoning commissions

Requirement:
X
Mandatory

Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties
X
Modifies Existing

Adds New

Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS

HB 404 HCS amends KRS 100.111, relating to zoning, to include various horse-related activities within the definition of "agricultural use." The HCS retains provisions of the original bill except to add projects for educational purposes to the list of activities to be allowed under agricultural use.

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The fiscal impact of HB 404 HCS on local governments is expected to be minimal. The measure affects those local governments that have enacted planning and zoning ordinances. There are almost 130 independent, joint, and area planning commissions in the state.

The committee substitute will affect local planning and zoning agencies that require a conditional use permit for citizens to undertake the activities described in the bill SYMBOL 190 \f "Symbol" such as boarding or stabling horses, giving riding lessons, training, and the like SYMBOL 190 \f "Symbol" in areas where the activities are nonconforming. (On the other hand, the activities described may be allowed already in some agricultural zones.) Conditional use permits can cost $200-$500, according to an official with the Kentucky Association of Planners. There are some newspaper publication and administrative costs associated with processing conditional use permits, according to the association official. If the bill passes, these conditional use permits would not longer be required, thus reducing the overall amount obtained from issuing the permits.

In addition, local planning and zoning commissions likely will be required to amend their zoning ordinances to reflect the statutory change, resulting in unknown publication and administrative costs.
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